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HCO PCLICY LETTER OF FEBRUARY 13, 1961 

PERMANENT STAFF REQUIREMENT CHANGES 
(Modifies HCO Policy Letter of November 26, 1960) 

Instead of passing an examination on the Org Board, effective on receipt of this 
policy letter, a permanent staff member applicant must pass a stiff examination on: 

The Pattern of the Central Organization", HCO Policy Letter 14th February, 1961. 

and 
The Staff Information Bulletin that gives the paper colour flash system and other 

data and has long been in staff hats, being a condensation of many earlier bulletins. 
(HCO Policy Letter of April 8, 1958 - our Sec E D of April 30, 1959). 
Further, if a staff member has not qualified for permanent staff member by deadline, 
he may not receive staff rate processing under D of P. 
Deadline on the earlier policy letter is relaxed until June 1, 1961. 

L. RON HUBBARD 
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